

# Burnaby Local Committee of HUB Cycling

## Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, October 8, 2024 • Online via Google Meet

**Time:** 7:00 pm - 8:15 pm

**Chair:** Sebastian

**In Attendance:** Jasper, Arseni, Sebastian, Blake, Cathy, Philipe, Leandro

**Minute Taker:** Cathy

### Welcome & Introductions

- No new members

### Approval of Minutes

- Previous meeting minutes from September 10, 2024 approved.

Additions to Agenda - none

### Agenda Items

#### 1. Miscellaneous

##### a. Meeting with City Staff

- i. **ACTION:** Jasper reply to Po on Edmonds Report and use that as an opportunity to schedule a meeting with City Staff in November

##### b. Bike Share for Burnaby: In some cities, bike share is part of public transit system allowing for cheaper rates, encourages more usage (e.g. mobi). Burnaby doesn't have a bike share, now is a good opportunity to speak to Cllrs to have them consider it. Its part of their 2030 plan.

- i. **ACTION:** Philippe will talk to Mia about it on how we can support.
- ii. **ACTION:** Jasper to draft letter to Council to encourage them to consider this model

##### c. Speed and traffic study - no further *action*

##### d. BC Pkwy Feedback: Committee to draft a succinct letter to city staff.

- i. **ACTION:** Sebastian to draft and Jasper to assist

##### e. Edmonds Speed and Traffic Study. *No further action*

##### f. Edmonds Phase 2 Study: City has asked for a report in 3 weeks

- i. Blake suggests reviewing priority list and give them guidance on what to focus on.
- ii. 2025 Goal to do Metrotown Assessment
- iii. Assessment Ride for Edmonds - Saturday Oct 26th
- iv. **ACTION:** Sebastian to reply to Po and tell him we will attend open house and follow up with report early November

- v. 18th Street Issue Edmonds: section between 18th and 16th that's been made into bi-directional quick built bike lane. Discussions among city staff to remove it because of complaints of it blocking driveways etc.
  - vi. **ACTION:** Leandro to make video and to review it during the Edmonds Assessment Ride
  - vii. **ACTION:** Cathy to send out survey without committee feedback to groups IO/Social media channels
  - g. December in-person celebration/committee **meeting December 10 at 7:** Edmonds area
  - h. October 10 Transportation Committee Meeting: Jasper attending
    - i. No Right Turn on Red: Transportation Committee presenting two studies they looked at so potential implementations
      - 1. **ACTION:** let Jasper know if there are any comments before the meeting. Agenda posted in Discord
2. Council Observer Update
- a. Philippe observer for October
    - No action
  - b. Arseni to observe for November.
3. Rides
- a. Assessment Rides:
    - i. Edmonds Ride - **October 26**
    - ii. MetroTown - once Edmonds Report is complete in 2025
  - b. Social Rides
    - i. Q3 ride from Lougheed area to Coquitlam, Port Moody: **16th November at 10 AM**
    - ii. **ACTION:** Leandro to plan beginning of the year bike ride **January 4th**
  - c. Ride with Mayor/Staff - table this for Spring
4. Infrastructure & Gap Priorities
- a. **ACTION:** Cathy to ask Jeff where the new map program is, setup potential meeting with Jeff x Committee
5. Letters & Correspondence
- a. Cllr Gu and No RTOR: *no further action*
  - b. Cllr Gu and Winston Street: **Jasper to follow up to get protected bike lane on Winston Street**
  - c. Bluebox Bike: **Arseni to send to HUB approvals**
  - d. Waybourne: no update
  - e. North Gamma Bike Measures: no update
  - f. Maze Gates: no update

- g. Victory Street: **Arseni to draft and get it to committee early next week**
- h. Burnaby Lake path paving: no update
- i. Holdom Overpass: **Jasper to send to HUB approvals**

#### Budget

- [Remaining Budget Sheet](#): No Updates.

#### Next Meeting

- Tuesday, November 12 at 7:00 pm.